
February 25th 2020 

Thomas A Leslie 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania  
950 Grant Street  
Indiana, PA 15701 

To Whom it may concern: 

I am writing to make my recommendation for employment for Gabriella Scholl and her 
interest in the ::Position here::.   

Gabi was one of my student workers at the Eberly College of Business and Information 
Technology’s Digital Production Studio from November 2018 to May 2020.  During Gabi’s 
tenure she worked closely with students and faculty to produce, edit and direct numerous 
projects for the college.  Gabi also proved during her tenure to be a reliable team member as 
She worked with others to complete projects in a timely manner.   

I would like to point out, one of the most valuable and observed qualities of Gabi was her 
passion for digital communications and the technology that goes with it.  Gabi was routinely 
in the production studio, not only working on work specific projects but She spent many off 
hours, editing and producing projects from other groups across the campus.  Outside of the 
DPS, Gabi was well known for her work with the Student Film Association and was an active 
member of the different department organizations.  

In the past year, Gabi has undertaken projects in Adobe Illustrator and Oculus, showing her 
ability to transition between different software suites and technologies.  In addition to 
software, she has also learned how to setup and use various DJI equipment that is essential 
for filming in today’s environment.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to give me a call at 724-357-2035. I am 
in the office Monday through Friday between 730am and 4pm.  

Kind Regards, 

Tom Leslie  
Teaching and Learning Technology 
Indiana University of Pennsylvania 


